                           RPOU (A) LMRC
The meeting was held 29 September 20 Willow Park, Halifax NS. 
Business Resumption Plans are in place for the Atlantic region. CFB Gagetown and RPOU are working in sync with the plan. Employees have been issued with necessary personal protection equipment. Work in the shops is being done safely and efficiently as possible. Contractors working on any of the bases in the Atlantic region are hired from inside the Atlantic bubble. If a contractor is required to enter the Atlantic bubble because of compliance certification issues, they are required to follow the Risk Mitigation Plan.   
Overall, 95% of the workforce before the pandemic are back to work with a large portion members, office staff, working from home under flexible work arrangements. Some of the members working under flexible working arrangements do a 2-3 day a week work cycle. 

Staffing for RPOU (A) is currently being worked on with staffing help from MARLANT to clear up the backlog of positions. Promoting from within the civilian workforce is being used where possible. UNDE indicated we would to see more new employee to be hired under employment equity to achieve equality in the workplace. Security clearances are slowing the process but progressing. We have 811 positions in the region although they are only funded to about 65%.
SJD Mapping Blitz LCol Mialkowsky said that the staffing blitz in the Atlantic is almost completed 90%. A large portion of employees have been issued their standard job description. Some members have exercised their right to grieve the work description.

Office of Disability Management (ODM) will be opening an office in Gagetown. Currently cases are being managed out of the Halifax. This will relax some pressure on the Halifax office while providing better service to the Gagetown Area. 
Dan Frost

Terry Kiley
